


Recently, with the City’s financial resources so severely impacted, the Fund has had to be the
bridge to drastic reductions in the General Fund appropriation, which was a high of $10.6 million
in Fiscal Year 2006-07. Over the last nine years, the Fund has provided nearly $8.0 million in
budgeted funding, without which far-reaching reductions would have had a major impact to
programs and services and ultimately the Zoo’s ability to achieve budgeted attendance and
revenue projections. In compliance with the Mayor’s budget instructions, the Zoo submitted a
Proposed Budget that relied on no General Fund direct subsidy. As a result, the Proposed
Budget utilizes essentially all of the available funds in the Zoo Enterprise Trust Fund ($2.2
million) to support the Zoo’s operations. The use of these funds are in essence a one-time source
for which an alternative funding source will need to be identified in the future, because even with
projected growth and increases in attendance and attendance-related revenues in Years 2 and 3
of the Plan, it is unlikely that this source will be able to entirely bridge this future gap.

CONCLUSION

The Los Angeles Zoo and Botanical Gardens has remained a safe, affordable family destination
to the Los Angeles community for over 47 years, having served over 71 million visitors. The
Los Angeles Zoo strives to be a leading conservation, educational and recreational institution
that not only provides excellent care for the living collection of 1,100 animals representing 250
species, but also a destination that is able to compete among the region’s theme parks, cultural
attractions and other tourist destinations. The Zoo Department’s Proposed Budget aligns
resources to focus on results that matter most to the care of our living collection and the
projected 1,665,000 million visitors, as well as identifies the metrics by which our efforts
towards achieving these goals will be measured. The Budget is also the first step towards
achieving the goals in the Business and Marketing Plan and working towards the Zoo’s future.

Finally, a critical component to achieving the results as proposed in this budget, is the authority
to manage the Department’s operations within the allocated resources and, so to that end, the
Zoo respectfully requests that it be exempted from the Managed Hiring Committee process
should the City Council approve the continuation of this hiring policy for the 2014-15 Fiscal
Year. 1look forward to an open and collaborative budget process.

Respectfully submitted,
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